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City Council  

Committee Report 

 
 

To:  Mayor & Council 
 

Fr:  Joanne L. McMillin, City Clerk 
 

Re:  Appointment to Kenora Municipal Non-Profit Housing Corporation 
 

 
 

 

Recommendation: 
That Council hereby appoints Wendy Cuthbert to fill a vacancy created by the 
resignation of Shawn Bailey on the Kenora Municipal Non-Profit Housing Corporation 

with a term to expire November 30, 2012. 

 

Background: 
The Kenora Municipal Non-Profit Housing Corporation advised me on August 9, 2011 

that previously appointed Board member Shawn Bailey resigned effective June 15, 
2011. While we did advertise this vacancy along with two other Committees seeking 

members, it resulted in no response. I reviewed previously submitted applications from 
last year’s election and it was determined that Wendy Cuthbert had indicated an 
interest to serve on the Housing Corporation. After contacting Wendy, she advised she 

was still interested and would allow her name to stand. 
 

It would be in order to appoint Wendy to fill the vacancy. 
 

Budget: 
N/A 

 

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  
Kenora Municipal Non-Profit Housing Corporation; not affected by Notice By-

law. 
 


